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Nancy McPeak

From: Dodi Kelleher <dodikelleher@comcast.net>
Sent: Sunday, May 8, 2022 10:39 AM
To: Alan Teague; Rona Rothenberg; Asheshh Saheba; Teresa Ruiz; Hanson Hom; Xiomara 

Cisneros; Ronald Curtis
Cc: Andrew Thomas; Nancy McPeak; Erin Garcia; Allen Tai
Subject: [EXTERNAL] May 9, 2022 Planning Board Item 7-C

Dear Planning Board and Staff, 
 
I am a homeowner and member of AAPS. AAPS, along with many other concerned citizens, have continued in good faith, 
to make very specific proposals toward meeting the RHNA in order to mitigate the need for significant across the board 
density increases and upzoning, especially in our established residential areas which contain Alameda’s historic homes 
and buildings. I believe that the Housing Element contains sufficient numbers in sufficient areas to meet the RHNA and 
any fair housing concerns without opening the door to overly broad by‐right upzoning across much of Alameda. Not only 
do the proposed changes essential void Article 26 but increase the probability of developers building State Density 
Bonus Law projects in residential zones, which can exceed normal height limits, are exempt from the City’s Design 
Review Manual and don’t require public notice or review. I also urge that there be height limitations in historic portions 
of Park and Webster St., as well as in the “Stations”. These areas too should be protected from outsized buildings made 
worse by Density Bonus projects. 
I direct you to the AAPS letter for a more detailed response to the latest draft Housing Element.    
 
Lastly, no decisions or drafts should be finalized until the Planning Board has had ample time to review all public 
feedback to the General Plan Housing Element. My understanding is that feedback period ends May 9th. 
 
I request these comments be made part of the Meeting record. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dolores Kelleher 
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Nancy McPeak

From: Nanette . <nanetteleigh@hotmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, May 8, 2022 9:55 PM
To: Alan Teague; Rona Rothenberg; Asheshh Saheba; Teresa Ruiz; Hanson Hom
Cc: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; John Knox White; Tony Daysog; Malia Vella; Trish Spencer; 

Andrew Thomas; Allen Tai; Nancy McPeak; Erin Garcia; Thomas Saxby; Norman 
Sanchez; Lynn Jones; Jenn Heflin; alvinklau@gmail.com

Subject: [EXTERNAL] 5/9/22 Planning Board Meeting, Housing Element  - Zoning Amendments

Dear Planning Board Members, 
 
I oppose the proposed increased density and increased building heights for the North Park Street Zoning 
District, including the Wedge neighborhood east of Park Street.  
 
The North Park Street District is already very dense with multiple units in existing buildings and property 
values at the lowest end of the average Alameda property value. These zoning amendments are way too loose 
and would give developers the upper hand to hostile take-overs and destruction of our tiny well-connected 
community.  
 
We have already had hostile developer takeovers of property in our district. For example, the Yellow House on 
Buena Vista Avenue across from the Marketplace which was “housing” that was bulldozed for a parking lot that 
was approved by the city in support of a developer.  
 
This district does not have the street parking to support the proposed 45 foot, 50 foot and 60 foot height limits 
for the Residential, Mixed Use and Workplace Subdistricts and the radical increase in residential density from 
one unit/2000 sq. ft. of lot area to unlimited density. These massive increases will threaten our beautiful 
historic, one and two story houses with demolition, like the Yellow House, and encourage giant intrusions in 
our neighborhood that could be even more massive with density bonus projects. This is not the proper location 
for such structures.  
 
Please:  
1. Reduce the existing 50 foot height limit (60 feet with Planning Board approval) in  
the Gateway Subdistrict along Park Street to 40 feet at least south of Buena Vista Avenue.  
2. Retain the existing height limits in the other subdistricts.  
3. Retain the existing one unit/2000 sq. ft. of lot area density.  
4. Continue public hearing until after May 9th.  
 
There are many other large lot areas in Alameda that can easily support the proposed high densities, such as 
some of the shopping centers, the estuary waterfront, the business parks, Alameda Point and the College of 
Alameda. 
 
Nanette Geller 
2428 Buena Vista Ave. 
Alameda, CA  
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Nancy McPeak

From: Melissa Family ipad Pro <donahue.family@icloud.com>
Sent: Sunday, May 8, 2022 10:50 PM
To: Ronald Curtis; Alan Teague; Rona Rothenberg; Asheshh Saheba; Teresa Ruiz; Hanson 

Hom; Xiomara Cisneros
Cc: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; John Knox White; Tony Daysog; Malia Vella; Trish Spencer; 

Andrew Thomas; Allen Tai; Nancy McPeak; Erin Garcia; Thomas Saxby; Norman 
Sanchez; Lynn Jones; Jenn Heflin; alvinklau@gmail.com

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Alameda Housing Density

To whom ever it may concern,  
 
My name is Melissa Donahue, my family and I live on 2437 Buena Vista Ave, our home is located less than a 
block from Park Street and Tilden Way.  
 
I oppose the proposed increased density and increased building heights for the North Park Street Zoning 
District, including the Wedge neighborhood east of Park Street. 
 
The North Park Street District is already very dense with multiple units in existing buildings and property 
values at the lowest end of the average Alameda property value. These zoning amendments are way too loose 
and would give developers the upper hand to hostile take-overs and destruction of our tiny well-connected 
community.  
 
We have already had hostile developer takeovers of property in our district. For example, the Yellow House on 
Buena Vista Avenue across from the Marketplace which was “housing” that was bulldozed for a parking lot that 
was approved by the city in support of a developer.  
This district does not have the street parking to support the proposed 45 foot, 50 foot and 60 foot height limits 
for the Residential, Mixed Use and Workplace Subdistricts and the radical increase in residential density from 
one unit/2000 sq. ft. of lot area to unlimited density. These massive increases will threaten our beautiful 
historic, one and two story houses with demolition, like the Yellow House, and encourage giant intrusions in 
our neighborhood that could be even more massive with density bonus projects. This is not the proper location 
for such structures.  
 
Please:  
1. Reduce the existing 50 foot height limit (60 feet with Planning Board approval) in 
the Gateway Subdistrict along Park Street to 40 feet at least south of Buena Vista Avenue. 
2. Retain the existing height limits in the other subdistricts.  
3. Retain the existing one unit/2000 sq. ft. of lot area density.  
4. Continue public hearing until after May 9th.  
There are many other large lot areas in Alameda that can easily support the proposed high densities, such as 
some of the shopping centers, the estuary waterfront, the business parks, Alameda Point and the College of 
Alameda. 
 
Sincerely,  
Melissa Donahue  
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Nancy McPeak

From: bmathieson@aol.com
Sent: Monday, May 9, 2022 7:51 AM
To: Asheshh Saheba; Xiomara Cisneros; Ronald Curtis; Hanson Hom; Rona Rothenberg; 

Teresa Ruiz; Alan Teague
Cc: Nancy McPeak; Andrew Thomas; Allen Tai
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Planning Board Agenda Item 7-C, Housing Element and Zoning Code, May 

9, 2022

Dear Planning Board Members,  
 
My husband and I moved to Alameda to raise our children in a walkable historic neighborhood with racial, ethnic, and 
income diversity.  Our street has a mix of small houses, big houses, houses divided into units, garages converted to 
cottages, and apartment buildings. It is a dense, diverse, lively neighborhood. Many of our neighborhood's houses and 
apartment buildings can accommodate more units within their existing walls and roofs (as was happening before Article 
26 was adopted) and provide more affordable housing.   
 
Existing buildings in our historic commercial districts can also accommodate more residential units and provide more 
affordable housing.  If construction of tall new buildings is allowed in the historic commercial districts, some of our city's 
favorite places will be turned into sunless wind tunnels, and adjacent neighborhoods will languish in shadow.  Allowing 
buildings taller than three stories on our historic commercial streets, whether through zoning codes or density bonuses, is 
poor city planning.  Unlike construction on a large parcel such as Site A at Alameda Point, construction on scattered small 
parcels would result in a jack-o’lantern-teeth pattern of tall and short buildings and disruptive ongoing pressure for 
demolition and replacement of the short buildings.    
 
The Housing Element Tool demonstrated that there are more than enough places to add housing, with or without adding 
units within existing buildings.   
Our Housing Element and Zoning Code should not be a free-for-all of widespread upzoning and excessive height limits. 
Such wholesale, unnecessary change would promote land speculation and demolition by neglect, and provide an 
incentive for replacement of the homes of low-income residents in established neighborhoods.  Developers will argue that 
an existing building stands in the way of an “economically feasible” new construction project.  We will lose not only 
existing housing but the sunlight and green spaces that make neighborhoods healthy places, physically and mentally, for 
all residents present and future. 
 
I urge you to determine the best places for new housing throughout the city and not open up existing neighborhoods and 
historic commercial districts to destructive land speculation and massive new buildings.  Thank you.    
 
Betsy Mathieson 
Alameda 
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Nancy McPeak

From: ps4man@comcast.net
Sent: Monday, May 9, 2022 10:30 AM
To: Hanson Hom; Rona Rothenberg; Teresa Ruiz; Asheshh Saheba; Alan Teague; Ronald 

Curtis; Xiomara Cisneros; Nancy McPeak
Cc: Andrew Thomas; Allen Tai; Manager Manager; Yibin Shen; Celena Chen
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Iterm7-C, May 9 Planning Board Meeting-Housing Element

Dear Planning Board Members: 
 
At the City Council Housing Element discussion of May 3, 2022 (Item 6‐B) Council Member Knox White asked Mr. 
Thomas what he believed would be the HCD response to a draft Housing Element that excluded the upzoning of our R‐2 
thru R‐6 zoning districts. A paraphrase of Mr. Thomas’s response (at approximately 3.55 of the video) is that this is not 
about meeting our RHNA numbers, but about fair housing and that an exclusion of all of our residential districts from 
this upzoning is prohibited and would result in the rejection of our housing element. 
 
The first part of his response is consistent with the assertion I and others have made to you that the Schedule E, Table E‐
2 of the April draft of the housing element demonstrates that our RHNA can be met without inclusion of R‐2 through R‐6 
upzoning. 
 
Unfortunately, the second part of his response does not answer the question asked. Mr. Knox White did not ask what 
HDC’s response would be if our Housing Element excluded all of our residential districts from upzoning. Nobody is 
suggesting that. Article 26 is preempted by the Housing Element Law to the extent needed to comply with that law. That 
is why our current Housing Element and proposed new Housing Element together provide enough upzoned acreage to 
accommodate almost 3000 dwelling units in these categories. 
 
Mr. Thomas’s response to Mr. Knox White also referred to the Nov. 29, 2021, letter from HCD Senior Program Manager 
Paul McDougall as evidence that a Housing element excluding the R‐2 – R‐6 residential zoning districts would be 
rejected. Certainly, the letter exhibits Mr. McDougall’s distaste for Article 26 and his preference that it be voided. 
However, the letter does not say that the city must upzone every residential neighborhood in the city to allow 
housing for persons in the lower income categories. 
 
Another argument made for upzoning our residential neighborhoods is that our draft Housing Element is too heavy on 
the West End, especially since the TCAC/HCD Resource Map (Appendix D, page 6) colors much of the West End as a low 
opportunity zone. This argument has several flaws. 
 
The HCD Housing Element Guidebook at https://www.hcd.ca.gov/community‐development/housing‐
element/docs/sites_inventory_memo_final06102020.pdf  provides: 
 
“For purposes of the housing element site inventory, this means that sites identified to accommodate the lower‐income 
need are not concentrated in low‐resourced areas (lack of access to high performing schools, proximity to jobs, location 
disproportionately exposed to pollution or other health impacts) or areas of segregation and concentrations of poverty. 
Instead, sites identified to accommodate the lower income RHNA must be distributed throughout the community in a 
manner that affirmatively furthers fair housing.” 
 
Much of the acreage on the West End low opportunity zone is comprised of Alameda Point and Alameda Landing. I refer 
the Board to Appendix E page E‐8 of the April draft Housing Element which describes the development of Alameda 
Point. Also check out the newly developed Waterfront Park and Neighborhood Park and the businesses that have 
located at the Point. Also consider the Alameda Landing Phase 2 project with a mix of market rate and affordable 
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housing, waterfront park, proximity to ferry and shopping. Does any this meet the description of a low opportunity 
area? In fact, it is the most dynamic developing part of the city.  
 
Also take note that the TCAC/HCD Resource Map at Appendix D, page 6 does not demonstrate all of these upgrading of 
resources because, “even the most recent publicly available datasets typically lag by two years, meaning they may not 
adequately capture conditions in areas undergoing rapid change.” 
https://www.treasurer.ca.gov/ctcac/opportunity/2022/2022‐hcd‐methodology.pdf   at page 1. 
 
A high percentage of our new units will be on the West End, but this is inevitable because that is where our vacant land 
is primarily located. Fair Housing requires that the lower income RHNA be distributed throughout the city, but it does 
not require it be distributed evenly across the city. Moreover, the draft Housing Element projects only 120 lower income 
units in R‐1 to R‐6. Some portion of that number will be R‐1 SB‐9 units. This upzoning of R‐2 to R‐6 covers no more than 
5% of our 2239 unit lower income RHNA, thus having minimal impact on the distribution of lower income housing across 
the city. Add to that the fact that R‐2 thru R‐6 have already been effectively upzoned by existing state and city ADU laws.
 
Avoidance of Article 26 requires a showing that it is required in order to achieve a certified housing element. The 
recommendations of the Planning Department do not meet that burden. I submit that your obligation as a Planning 
Board Member is to urge the submission of a draft that does not upzone the R‐2 to R‐6 zoning districts. If the HCD in its 
review this summer submits that the upzoning is required, the necessary modifications can, and I am sure will be made.
 
Sincerely, 
 
Paul Foreman 
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Nancy McPeak

From: Lara Weisiger
Sent: Monday, May 9, 2022 11:02 AM
To: Nancy McPeak; Erin Garcia
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Planning Board Agenda item 7C
Attachments: We sent you safe versions of your files; 2022-5-8HousingElementPlnngBdWABA.pdf

 
 
From: Linda Asbury [mailto:linda@westalamedabusiness.com]  
Sent: Monday, May 9, 2022 10:53 AM 
To: Xiomara Cisneros <xcisneros@alamedaca.gov>; Ronald Curtis <rcurtis@alamedaca.gov>; Hanson Hom 
<hhom@alamedaca.gov>; Rona Rothenberg <RRothenberg@alamedaca.gov>; Teresa Ruiz <truiz@alamedaca.gov>; 
Asheshh Saheba <asaheba@alamedaca.gov>; Alan Teague <ateague@alamedaca.gov>; Lara Weisiger 
<lweisiger@alamedaca.gov>; Allen Tai <ATai@alamedaca.gov>; Andrew Thomas <athomas@alamedaca.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Planning Board Agenda item 7C 

 
Mimecast Attachment Protection has deemed this file to be safe, but always exercise caution when opening files. 

Planning Board: please review WABA's updated correspondence regarding the Draft Housing Element that will 
be heard tonight as a Public Workshop. I'm asking that more consideration be given to our comments and 
recommendations.  WABA, with the City of Alameda created a Webster Street Vision 2010; this document was 
approved by the City Council. Even though it needs slight updating, it is still a document that we stand by.  
Thank you in advance for your consideration.     Linda 
 
Linda Asbury 
Executive Director 
West Alameda Business Association 
linda@westalamedabusiness.com 
510.523.5955 
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Nancy McPeak

From: Lara Weisiger
Sent: Monday, May 9, 2022 11:50 AM
To: Nancy McPeak; Erin Garcia
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Planning Board Meeting, May 9th, 2022 Public Comment Item 7-C

 
 
From: Sherry Stoll [mailto:sherrystoll@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, May 9, 2022 11:47 AM 
To: City Clerk <CLERK@alamedaca.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Planning Board Meeting, May 9th, 2022 Public Comment Item 7‐C 

 
May 9, 2022 
 
Members of the Alameda Planning Board, 
 
These are my public comments regarding May 9, 2022 Item 7-C : Public Workshop to Review and Comment on 
the April 2022 Draft Housing Element and the proposed Zoning Code Amendments to Accommodate the 
Regional Housing Needs Allocation for the Period 2023-2031 in Compliance with State Law 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
As a lay person, some of the Housing Element issues are hard to understand, not having an architectural or 
engineering background, nor a grasp on how laws regarding construction and development have been evolving — 
at least in how they are being applied and interpreted — as to what is permitted via bonus density, for example. So I 
apologize in advance if I got anything wrong… 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 
1) Building Height. I learned at last week’s City Council Meeting that if the height restriction in a given area is 5 
stories, that, with a bonus density added, that height could be raised to 6 stories. That made me realize I don’t 
understand this law at all. That said, I already thought 5 stories is too high for Alameda — nearly everywhere — and 
if that can be bumped to 6 stories, that is way too tall. Especially if the architecture is a “block” shape with the entire 
6th floor being the same footprint as all the other floors. People much more learned than I have called the 5 story 
height issue out, especially on Webster Street, as being too high. I stand with them. 
 
1a) Building Height: Unintended Consequences. Suggestion that rows of tall buildings create wind tunnels: I 
have experienced this, and it is not good. Worse, I would be concerned about blocking natural sunlight 
to existing structures. Architectural design could overcome all these issues, but my fear is that would not be cost 
effective for developers, or that Alameda would not be able to impose standards which would prevent wind tunnels 
and sunless dwelling units. Worried about that. 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 
2) Bonus Density and “Across the Board” Upzoning. Another issue that came up, about which I am not entirely 
clear, was that the bonus density gets applied very often BECAUSE of Alameda’s prohibition on multi-family 
dwellings. And that by removing the prohibition, Alameda would actually gain greater control on enforcing its 
standards. If that is true, then maybe we should remove that prohibition. But would it have to be removed 
everywhere, across the board? That seems very drastic. Is there no middle ground? 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 



2

3) More Density within Existing Envelopes. People much more learned than I have suggested that we could 
develop more units within existing envelopes. Please - this idea has merit, and if there is time, would it be possible 
to include examples within the Housing Element and count them? 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 
4) More New Units May Not Solve the Problem. One Council Member brought up that the older housing stock in 
Alameda is actually more affordable than the newer, and that by incentivizing the replacement of older buildings with 
newly constructed ones, we would have, yes, more units, but no one would either be able to afford them — or think 
they are worth it for the price. As I understand it, we have unoccupied units at this time, over priced for what they are 
and where they are located, evidently. How would more of this solve our housing shortage problem? This is a 
serious concern. High Cost. Are we really solving the problem? Our Housing Elements should at least be able to do 
that. I have doubts. 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 
5) Removal of Multi-Family Prohibition. Overall, I can understand why the City and the Planning Department 
would want to have maximum flexibility in allowing what can be built, and where, in order to meet numeric 
requirements. But I do not support this drastic approach as the first approach. That said, if it is really the case that 
removal of the multi-family prohibition would give us MORE control over standards — if that is really true — then 
that is a compelling reason to do so. If true. 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 
6) Alameda Charm and Beauty is Not Evil, but High Cost Might Be. The desire in the community to maintain - 
and improve - the uniqueness and charm of Alameda is not automatically evil or exclusionary. Uniqueness and 
charm, the desirability of a place — all contribute to a stronger community, and need not translate into exclusionary 
policies or outcomes. Cost, however, is a huge problem. I would like to see increased related complementary 
policies that would open up our community more to first-time home buyers, special subsidies or deals for not only 
first responders, but also teachers, librarians, nurses, and people in the trades and the arts. Low-income, seniors, 
people with special needs: obviously. To increase and improve the diversity of our community. I am pretty sure that 
just building more will not be the answer on its own. I just don’t think we can do one without the other, and 
succeed. 
 
6a) Encourage and Support Long-Term Residency. In tandem with that, I would hope we have City policies that 
encourage residency versus sub-leasing and/or vacation renting, so we can have more people “invested” in the 
community for the long term,  providing increased stability for families and individuals who want and need that. 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 
7) A Housing Element That Improves On Our Good Qualities. There has been a lot of focus on how our Housing 
Requirement, and resulting Housing Element, will degrade Alameda by allowing unsightly construction and over-
crowding. We have seen it happen. Now, however, there are so many ingenious and creative developments in 
architecture in recent times: maximizing space, natural light, use of rooftops. With the imposition of innovative 
and modern design approaches, I believe we could overcome our housing shortage and become an even more 
beautiful, unique, and amazing place to live — for all its residents.  
 
Done right, this could be — and should be treated as — an opportunity to IMPROVE the overall look, feel, usability, 
and livability of Alameda. Why not? (I can think of a few concrete and rebar apartment buildings which could be 
improved upon at the same time as offering more units. And Article 26 / Measure A — if we are honest about 
it — allows for some very funky configurations.)  
 
Maybe the Housing Element is not the place to convey this type of information, but if it is, I hope very much that 
such could be added — that which is aspirational. 
 
Many Thanks, 
 
Sherry Stoll 
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9th Street, Alameda 
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Nancy McPeak

From: Planning
Sent: Monday, May 9, 2022 12:54 PM
To: Nancy McPeak
Cc: Andrew Thomas
Subject: Fw: [EXTERNAL] City of Alameda Planning board Resolution No. 2134
Attachments: City of Alameda Planning Board Resolution No. 2134.pdf; NO-to-the-RE-ZONE-at-

Harbor-Bay-Isle-Resolution-2021.pdf

HBC correspondence. 
 

From: Lesa Ross <lross@slusd.us> 
Sent: Friday, May 6, 2022 3:56 PM 
To: Planning; Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft 
Cc: Trish Spencer; Tony Daysog; John Knox White; Malia Vella 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] City of Alameda Planning board Resolution No. 2134  
  
 
 
This is some history of the Doric, HBI, CHBIOA, and the Harbor Bay Club. The PUDs inside HBC lost recreational and community space 
within their villages (no pool — no clubhouse ‐ play area etc.) — that was moved to the Harbor Bay Club.  The HBC is subject to a 
Business/Homeowners Association — CHBIO.  We, the PUDs within CHBIOA, are also subject to CHBIOA. I believe it is a legal 
question and not a matter of opinion that you can just take that away. 

 

 
 
HBC provides, before and after school care, swim lessons, tennis lessons, summer camps, and green space for kids to run around in 
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be outside.  This is an amenity used by our community and other Alameda families and a haven for seniors too.  It is an inextricable 
part of the CHBIOA and Harbor Bay Isle. 
 
There is no evidence that it is anything different. 
 
Lesa Ross 
VP Harbor Pointe 
 















Andrew Thomas has repeatedly said that limiting the height limits to 3 stories 
in the Webster Street CC district – will render housing development infeasible.

Webster Street/Central Avenue happens to be a high resource area on the West 
End. Not only does Its walkable restaurants and shops make it a high resource 
area, it is a major transit corridor, a 5-10-minute walk to the AC Transit bus 
stops on Santa Clara Ave.

The Neptune Plaza Shopping Center is in the Webster Street/Central Ave 
corridor on the west end. It was removed from the Shopping Center Overlay 
and there are calls to reduce the height limits on this large opportunity site to 4 
stories. Reducing it to 4 stories could potentially kill development in this 
corridor, and shift development to the North Park Street District on the east 
end where higher height limits are allowed.

The Blanding Street Shopping Center was not included in the Shopping Center 
Overlay because it is in the North Park Street District. The current Housing 
Element allows 5 stories with allowances for even higher height limits in the 
North Park Street District. 

Removing housing development opportunities in the Webster Street/Central 
Avenue high resource, transit corridor would be in direct conflict with the 
goals established in the Housing Element. 

Additionally, in their letter to the City of Alameda, the YIMBY Law Greenbelt 
Alliance has urged the City to ease any constraints that may impede 
development on our city’s housing sites.  Imposing last minute historic 
restrictions, and new development standards and codes in the middle of the 
current Housing Element planning process would fall in the category of 
impeding and constraining development.

  I urge you to allow 5 stories in the Webster Street/Central Ave corridor.

  Thanks,
  Karen Bey
  




